CARNABY PARISH COUNCIL

CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 2014

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON.

The Christmas tree lights on the village pound will be switched on at

6pm on Sunday 7th December.

There will be the usual draw of names from the village children and the winner will turn on the lights. Santa will arrive and give out sweets for the children while we distribute the mulled wine, sausages rolls and mince pies.

The event was well attended last year and we hope that everyone will join us again this year.

The Parish Council would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!



CAM

CARNABY AIRFIELD MEMORIAL (CAM)

Carnaby Airfield Memorial (CAM) has now raised over £5,000 towards a memorial for the old airfield which made a great contribution during World War II. We are applying for Charity status and are continuing to raise funds.

A memorabilia wall is now on display at Ferns Farm Hotel for everyone to have a look at. A roll call of those that landed there is currently being compiled and is also on display —please feel free to browse through this file. If anyone has any photos, personal stories or memorabilia that they would like to donate please contact us. We would be delighted to hear from you.

The Old Mill Brewery kindly brewed a special beer for us which we named FIDO in recognition of the fog dispersal equipment installed at Carnaby. This beer will now be served in the House of Commons too!

We still require your help in raising funds and help with fund raising events. If you would like to be involved please contact us by email at info@carnabyairfieldmemorial.org.

OTHER NEWS

- No Cold Calling Scheme is now in place in Haisthorpe and Moor Lane in Carnaby. Cold Callers should not be calling at residents homes in these areas. If you have any problems with cold callers please contact the East Riding of Yorkshire Council or let you local Parish Councillor know.
- Street Scene have installed a "Carnaby" sign on the entry to the village from Woldgate.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTS	1
CAM News	1
CHURCH NEWS	2
NEW SEATS AND LITTER BINS	2
THANK YOU	2
TIDY BOUNDARIES	2

CHURCH NEWS AND SERVICES

Coffee morning

Friday, 12th December

10 am until noon at Ferns Farm Hotel

Raffle and tombola prizes very welcome - please give to either Joan Wade or Gwen Connor.

Thank you.



Carol Service

Sunday, 21st December at 4pm, Carnaby Church

Holy Communion

Wednesday, 24th December (Christmas Eve) at 10pm, Carnaby Church

Rev Glyn Owen

NEW SEATING AND LITTER BINS

The Parish Council have obtained grants this year which have been used to purchase the bench seats which have recently been installed in the Parish. Two new litter bins have also been installed on the Main Street of Carnaby to help keep our village tidy and litter free.

Please help to keep our Parish tidy by using these litter bins. Thank you.

PLEASE HELP TO KEEP OUR PARISH TIDY.

Thank you

A huge thank you to all the volunteers who cut the grass on the pound and the church-yard. Your efforts are greatly appreciated.

If anyone is interested in offering their help you will be most welcome. Please contact your local Parish Councillor or contact us via email at carnabyparish@hotmail.co.uk.

GARDEN BOUNDARIES

We are appealing to all residents to check their garden boundaries and remove any overhanging vegetation which might obstruct pavements or highways.

Thank you.



More volunteers are welcome to help keep our parish tidy.